
Coversheet 

 

 

 

 

  

The Care in the Community welfare response 
after the peak of Omicron 

Hon Carmel Sepuloni, Minister for Social Development and Employment 

These documents have been proactively released.  

6 April 2022, Cabinet paper - The Care in the Community welfare response after the 
peak of Omicron, including: 

- Appendix 1 – Time-limited community funding in response to COVID-19 by Vote 
- Appendix 2 – Care in the Community Funding Allocated as at 30 March 2022 
- Appendix 3 – Re-focussing the Community Connection Service on short-term 

social support 
- Appendix 4 – Proposed Care in the Community welfare transition plan, including 

upcoming advice for plan beyond June 2023 

6 April 2022, Cabinet Social Wellbeing Committee Minute SWC-22-MIN-0064, Cabinet 
Office 

11 April 2022, Cabinet Minute CAB-22-MIN-0132, Cabinet Office.  

 
This paper fulfilled two invitations from Cabinet to report back on the Care in the 
Community approach and sought agreement to a plan to support communities after the 
peak of Omicron. 
 
Some parts of this information release would not be appropriate to release and, if 
requested, would be withheld under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act). Where 
this is the case, the relevant sections of the Act that would apply have been identified. 
Where information has been withheld, no public interest has been identified that would 
outweigh the reasons for withholding it. This is the key to the redaction codes used for 
this release:  

• Section 9(2)(f)(iv) - to protect the confidentiality of advice tendered by Ministers 
of the Crown and officials 

• Out of scope – material unrelated to the information released.  
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